CCKC Board Meeting Minutes October 11, 2021

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the main clubhouse.

ROLL CALL:

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, Sue D'Aloia, George Broecker, Scott Jackson, Larry Mills, Bob Tollman, Dan Christiansen, Dennis Cronin, Mariann Lerch. Rich Paukner, Jerry Lis and Bill Lerch. Alex Modic and Denny Hartmann were excused.

MINUTES:

A motion to accept the minutes was made by Larry Mills. 2nd by George Broecker. The motion passed.

TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia: Financials were sent out. Things are pretty average. Figures are up a little from last year. The depreciation schedules were resent. HRO's please update your range so the finances can be finalized.

RIFLE/PISTOL:

Bob Tollman: Business is typically slow. Two furnaces have been converted to natural gas while one left to go. Hopefully parts will be available soon. In September we added 19 new members. Friday was slow. Saturday and Sunday mornings were ok but below average. Other than that, everything is ok.

AIRGUN:

Alex Modic: (excused) We are still doing good. We had a big match Saturday. The course will stay up due to the nice weather. We will hopefully be able to squeeze in another match in October, weather permitting. We will probably be moving indoors the first or second weekend in November.

ARCHERY:

Barb Johnson/Joe Richardson: Barb and Joe will be overseeing the operation of the range and leagues. They will be having a meeting in December. There are currently 11 RO's with hopes of adding at least 5 more. The range needs some cleanup and repairs. Targets need to be assembled and installed. Things just need a general spruce up. We're planning to move inside the 2nd or 3rd weekend of November, depending on the weather. We are hoping to grow the leagues. It drives revenue. Also, we are the only range in the area that allows crossbow shooting. This is an untapped market. We need to update archery on the website and in the club brochure.

SHOTGUN:

Bill Lerch (After the meeting last month Dave Fitzwater resigned, leaving Bill the only HRO at the Shotgun range.) September was a good month. The Falcons youth league and the 5 stand league were both very successful. There are plans for more leagues next year, possible even a winter league. We are on a good track, up 19% ytd. We are still managing a shell shortage, with

no short-term solution in sight. New shooters are helping drive revenue. The Falcons have been shooting more, which is helping us maintain our momentum as well as the 5 stand.

The lead reclamation is finished. About 135,000 pounds were recovered. This is about what was expected.

There was a motion made by Larry Mills to reseal and stripe the driveway at the shotgun range, not to exceed \$3000. 2nd by Scott Jackson. The motion passed.

There was a motion made by Bill Lerch to purchase the material for a shot curtain, not to exceed \$75,000. 2nd by Dennis Cronin. The motion passed. The installation will be addressed separately. The shot curtain would prevent any lead from leaving our property, help with the reclamation of lead and provide a uniform background for shooting. Hopefully it should pay for itself over time.

There was a motion made by Bill Lerch for the purchase of a new snowblower, not to exceed \$2500. 2nd by Larry Mills. The motion passed.

Black Powder:

Dan Christiansen: The 22 range is still doing well. There are some trees that need to be removed. Other than that, everything is going ok.

COWBOY:

George Broecker: We had a shoot this past weekend. It was a light turnout. We were almost rained out. We had 15 shooters on Saturday and 7 brave souls on Sunday. The shortage of ammo and reloading supplies continues.

CORRESPONDENCE:

none.

OLD BUSINESS: The security cameras should be finished at the rifle range in the near future. The Materials are enroute. The parts should be here this week. The Clubhouse should be done next week as well as the PA system at the rifle range.

A hunter safety course was held on October 9. While Paul Coleman is our only official instructor, 5 members volunteered for an instructor apprenticeship. Scott Jackson, Troy Wells, Kevin Spring, Andy Hiller and Dennis Cronin. This is important for the club as it entitles us to tax incentives from the state of Wisconsin. Next year we need to advertise more.

NEW BUSINESS: none

The membership stands at 3331.

There was a motion to adjourn made by Dennis Cronin. 2nd by Scott Jackson. The motion passed. The meeting adjourned at 8:00.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, secretary.